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Guests:  Jorge Gutierrez, Nailah Lee, Christina Kato 
 
The meeting started at 1:00pm. 
 
Jorge Gutierrez presented to the committee a draft of the construction vehicles path of travel due to the 
new construction taking place on campus.  There are four areas of new construction. 
 

1) Baseball field project - There are two paths of travel for construction vehicles. One is between 
Lot E and Facilities to the northwest corner of the baseball field and the other is between Lot D 
and Facilities to the Northeast corner of the field. 

2) Construction Tech – The entrance path for construction vehicles is from Manhattan Beach Blvd. 
going in between lot E and Facilities.  The exit path is between Center for Applied Tech and the 
Central Plant going north through lot C & D onto Manhattan Beach Blvd. 

3) Café at the Bookstore – The path will be between lots C & D.  The staging area and parking for 
contractors will be west of the bookstore.  The parking lot in that area will be closed for staff 
and they will need to park in Lot C.  They were informed about the closure in various 
presentations that were done. 

4) Student Activities (basement of Communications Bldg) – Point of entry and pathway is the same 
as the path for the Behavioral Sciences and Art construction, between Student Services and 
MBBM. 

 
Estimated completion is about 6 months and should be done by Sept-Oct. 
 
Jorge suggested the parking for construction workers to be upper Lot F but will coordinate with Bridget 
in Events as she uses that lot also. 
 
The pathway for the Pantry is one directional with an entrance point at Manhattan Beach Blvd. and an 
exit path through Lot A onto Crenshaw Blvd. 
 
Jorge would like to do a presentation on the proposed Public Safety Training Center in Lot L at the next 
meeting. 
 
Roundtable 
Arnold – What are the hours for the Pantry in lot B? For pick-up it is 11am-2pm but for staff and 
volunteers it is 8am-4pm on Tuesdays and Thursdays.   
 
The concerns for the Pantry were the flow of traffic as well as moving their staging area and supplies 
more east due to the construction.  It was also asked if the Pantry will be relocated from lot B once 
faculty come back to Campus.  Chief Trevis will need to discuss this with Jorge and Greg Toya. 



 
Mike B. - Vehicles are driving onto the campus and parking.  A campus-wide email needs to go out about 
parking onto campus and to check with Campus Police before doing so.  Notification should go out 
before faculty starts to come back.   
 
Tom - How much money was lost in regards to student parking fees.  Chief Trevis and Ross Miyashiro 
had a discussion earlier and the federal government might be able to reimburse the department for the 
cost of the permits.   
 
Can the permits just be reused? It was suggested to just buy stickers and put them on the old permits. 
Chief will make the recommendation and forward to the Vice President. 
 
The meeting ended at 1:30pm. 
 
 


